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THE COUNCIL

REPORT OF THE INFRASTRUCTURE DIVISION

MARCEL VAN OOYEN, LEGISLATIVE DIRECTOR and DEPUTY CHIEF-OF-STAFF

COMMITTEE ON HOUSING AND BUILDINGS

Madeline Provenzano, Chair

November 16, 2005

RES. NO. 1223:
By:  Council Members Provenzano and Brewer (by request of the Mayor).

TITLE:
Resolution determining that Proposed Int. No. 478-A, a Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to enacting the New York city plumbing code based on the 2003 edition of the International Plumbing Code published by the International Code Council and enacting administrative provisions applicable to such New York city plumbing code and to such other codes as may hereafter be enacted by the city based on the 2003 editions of the International Building Code, the International Fuel Gas Code, the International Mechanical Code and the International Residential Code, will not have a significant adverse impact on the environment.

BACKGROUND AND INTENT:

On November 16, 2005, the Council is expected to vote on Res. No. 1223.

On November 15, 2005, the Committee on Housing and Buildings, chaired by Council Member Madeline Provenzano, convened to consider Res. No. 1223 as the Committee expected to vote on Proposed Int. No. 478-A.  The enactment of local legislation is considered to be an “action“ subject to the New York State Environmental Quality Review Act (Environmental Conservation Law, Article 8) and the City Environmental Quality Review Procedure (CEQR), which require an analysis of the environmental impacts of taking that action. One possible outcome of the environmental analysis is a determination that the proposed action will not have a “significant adverse environmental impact,” warranting the issuance of a Negative Declaration.  Such an environmental analysis was performed regarding the enactment of Proposed Int. No. 478-A and it was determined that the issuance of a Negative Declaration was in fact an appropriate outcome.  Res. No. 1223 is the mechanism by which the Council adopts that Negative Declaration.

Update

On Tuesday, November 15, 2005, the Committee on Housing and Buildings considered Res. No. 1223, determining that Proposed Int. No. 478-A, a Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to enacting the New York city plumbing code based on the 2003 edition of the International Plumbing Code published by the International Code Council and enacting administrative provisions applicable to such New York city plumbing code and to such other codes as may hereafter be enacted by the city based on the 2003 editions of the International Building Code, the International Fuel Gas Code, the International Mechanical Code and the International Residential Code, will not have a significant adverse impact on the environment.

The Committee adopted Res. No. 1223 by a vote of 9 in the affirmative, zero in the negative and no abstentions.

Accordingly, the Committee recommends the adoption of Res. No. 1223.
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